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Thank you for your  
leadership, Madeline!  

- Tye Grant, Police Foundation President & CEO

FROM THE CHAIRPERSON

Madeline Romious 

Board Chairperson

Police Foundation of Kansas City

As the Chairperson of the Police Foundation of Kansas City I am excited to be able to provide 

this Call for Service to you, our friends. Because of your generosity and support we can make 

our community safer for everyone.

The past year has been one of many changes for the Foundation as well as for KCPD. The 

Police department was led by an Interim Chief in Chief Joe Mabin until December. At this 

time a hometown candidate in Chief Stacey Graves was chosen to be our permanent Chief of 

Police. We are lucky to have leaders such as these two in our  

Police Department and working within our community.

Likewise, the investments made by each of you, through the Police Foundation, led to 

significant positive changes in areas such as:

•	 our Crime Lab

•	 recruiting assistance

•	 much needed support to our K-9 Unit 

•	 training opportunities for our homicide detectives and crisis intervention team 

•	 additions to neighborhood technology and violent crime investigative infrastructure

•	 assistance provided to the department’s newly formed Community Engagement Division

The Foundation was also fortunate to add several new Directors to our Board this year.  

Those are:

•	 Cathy Allin

•	 Hunter Armistead

•	 Tim Dunn

•	 Trey Humphrey

•	 Tim Jonkman

•	 Patrick Mitchell

It has been my honor to serve as the Foundation Chairperson for the past two years. This 

month, Ned O’Connor will accept this responsibility and leadership role. Carolyn Watley will 

then become our Vice Chairperson. 

With your continued support we are making a difference. Our Police Department is tasked 

with a very difficult, ever evolving, sometimes very dangerous, but unfortunately always 

necessary, duty to provide the value of safety to our community. I am proud to support this 

essential endeavor. I hope you are as well.   

  Madeline Romious
Madeline Romious 

Chairperson, Police Foundation of Kansas City
Major Kari Thompson and Deputy Chief Joe Mabin at 
KCPD Community Engagement Division’s Block Party
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New Bomb and Arson  
Response Vehicle

The KCPD Bomb and Arson Section is 

responsible for protecting Kansas City, and  

41 other cities and counties in Missouri 

through mutual agreements. If a critical 

incident occurs, or a special event is being 

planned, our detectives from the Bomb 

and Arson Section are some of the first 

to be called. Even though they are among 

the most highly trained personnel in the 

Police Department, the job is constantly 

changing with technology, equipment and 

current events. In order for them to be able to 

complete the job we ask of them, to ensure  

our community’s investments are safe, 

to ensure we are safe, investments were 

necessary to update their equipment.  

KCPD asked for your help and you answered 

their Call For BackUp. Because of your 

generosity, to include a $50,000 leadership 

contribution from the Jack F. and Glenna Y. Wylie 

New Crime Lab Technology 
Reduces Backlog

Through your generosity, one Hamilton 

Robot and three EZ2 Connect Extraction 

Robots were purchased for the Crime 

Lab. These “robots” made the process 

of extracting and testing DNA samples 

more efficient with updated science and 

technology. This investment resulted in a 

55% reduction of the backlog and a 50% 

reduction in the turnaround time in only a 

few months of operation.

Not only is the Crime Lab meeting their daily 

goal of processing DNA cases, but many 

days they are exceeding it thanks to the new 

equipment provided by you!

YOUR INVESTMENT AT WORK

Current KCPD Bomb and Arson Vehicle and Squad Detectives

KCPD Crime Lab  |  DNA Section Assistant Supervisor Jarrah Kennedy

Charitable Foundation and another from 

an anonymous donor, a three-quarter of 

a million-dollar order for a new response 

vehicle was completed this Spring.

Police Training

Not only does the Foundation provide 

cutting-edge technology to help KCPD 

do their job, we also recently provided 

training for KCPD members to continually 

learn how best to serve our community. 

ICAT is a training program that provides 

officers with the tools, skills, and options 

for successfully and safely defusing a 

wide range of critical incidents. Another 

training the Foundation provided funding 

for is titled Constitutional Policing. Topics 

covered in this training will be response 

to resistance, communications skills, 

community policing, ethics, decision 

making and risk management. Both 

training sessions are an investment in 

KCPD personnel as well as our community. 
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Meet K9 Rocco (left), handled by 

Officer Tim Trost and K9 Tex (right), 

handled by Officer Yale Acton. They 

were recently purchased by the Police 

Foundation in partnership with the 

Deramus Foundation. 

3D Investigative Mapping Drones  

Current KCPD drones used for investigative 

purposes would soon be deemed obsolete/

unable to fly in December of this year due 

to FAA regulations. The Foundation recently 

purchased two new drones to allow KCPD to 

use new 3D technology to take aerial photos 

of crime and crash scenes. The drones have 

the ability to create To-Scale diagrams using 

the 3D scanning technology. This will greatly 

impact scenes that span long-distances 

and will take a fraction of the time to gather 

and memorialize the needed information. 

The KCPD drone operators are FAA Certified 

Remote Pilots and are covered under KCPD’s 

FAA Certificate of Waiver or Authorization for 

all law enforcement job functions. KCPD’S 
NEWEST K9S

Sample of 3D Scanning Technology

KCPD Academy Recruits and Community 
Members Playing at a Recent Block Party Hosted 
by KCPD’s Community Engagement Division.

Investigative Software

KCPD Analysts researched and requested 

new investigative software to enhance the 

ability to locate and analyze prospective 

sources of evidence. When testing the 

software, analysts were able to complete 

investigations in 20 minutes that previously 

took 2 days to manually examine. The 

software also has the ability to generate 

additional leads for detectives and provide 

critical intelligence for investigations. 

Robin Houston, a retired Major for KCPD, has been the backbone of the Police 

Foundation for the past 7 years. She is now fully retired and looking forward to traveling 

with her husband and taking her dogs on all the adventures. Thank you, Robin, you will 

be missed!  

Beth Phelps is joining our team to fill the big shoes Robin is leaving behind. Beth has a 

work and family history with KCPD as well. Welcome aboard, Beth! 

LOOKING FOR A JOB IN KCMO
KCPD has many job openings, everything from Calltakers to Fleet Technicians to 

Computer Services to Police Officers. They asked for our assistance to improve their 

recruiting efforts. The best police department requires finding the best people.  

The project began this spring with months of research to determine better methods  

to market these opportunities to a larger audience. Interested? Apply Now! 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
INVESTMENTS 

With a leadership contribution by 

WalMart, we have been assisting 

with the newly formed Community 

Engagement Division of KCPD. We are 

looking forward to further investments 

with KCPD in this area. 

TECHNOLOGY  
IMPROVES  
INVESTIGATIVE 
EFFICIENCY AND 
OPPORTUNITIES
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A LETTER FROM  
CHIEF STACEY GRAVES

REST IN PEACE, 
KCPD Officer  
James Muhlbauer  
and K9 Champ

The Kansas City Missouri Police 

Department lost two of their own on 

February 15, 2023. The partners were 

killed in the line of duty when a vehicle 

struck them while they were on patrol. 

Officer James Muhlbauer, 42, was 

a 20-year veteran of KCPD, serving 

his entire career as a patrol officer, 

including the last three years in the K9 

Unit. Champ, a Dutch Shepherd, was 

3-years-old and joined KCPD  

as Officer Muhlbauer’s partner, one 

year ago. 

Officer Mulhbauer was married and a 

father.  K9 Champ lived with his family. 

The sacrifice they made while serving 

our city will never be forgotten. Thank 

you to all of the KCPD family for all you 

do for us. 

It is an honor to lead 

the men and women 

of the Kansas City 

Missouri Police 

Department who  

are invested in our 

city and dedicated 

to making it safer.  

As Chief of Police, 

I am committed to 

making Kansas City 

safer for everyone.

I was sworn in as Kansas City’s 48th Chief 

of Police on Dec. 15, 2022, but my service 

to Kansas City started in 1997 when I 

began as a records clerk on the 1st floor of 

Police Headquarters. Over the years and 

through many experiences, my love for the 

department and my City intertwined more 

than I could have imagined.  I am thankful 

to serve my hometown, even more so in this 

new position.

As Chief of Police, words can’t express my 

thankfulness for the Police Foundation 

of Kansas City. Support for our police 

department, from the most influential 

people in Kansas City, is a gratefulness 

that is hard to describe. When I took this 

position, I knew combating violent crime 

would be the top priority. There is too much 

violent crime in Kansas City. For decades, 

violence has harmed all of us. Regardless 

of where violence occurs, its effect is 

wide-reaching and harmful even to those 

not directly in its path. As Chief, I am doing 

everything possible to reduce violent crime. 

Our communities deserve that.

Under my leadership, KCPD is extensively 

working with community partners to tackle 

this community problem. This strategy 

brings together a collective of people 

invested in Kansas City’s well-being – its 

leaders and community members – to 

ensure there is unity in fixing decades-long 

harm. With city partners, for example, we 

are helping remove blight and improving 

quality of life issues connected to crime.

Violence that has afflicted generations of 

Kansas Citians will not go away easy. Be 

assured, however, that KCPD is unbent in 

its dedication to doing the work necessary 

to minimize it. Our department is present, 

attune to our community, and responding – 

and the Police Foundation of Kansas City is 

supporting our efforts. 

Over the years, the Foundation has given 

its time and goodwill to fund needs 

outside our police budget. The Police 

Foundation has provided millions of dollars 

in equipment, technology, and training for 

our department. With your support, we 

have been able to better respond, prevent 

and solve violent crimes.  We have also 

been able to provide additional training to 

assist us with keeping everyone safe and 

improving community relations.

The success stories at KCPD are countless. 

Without the bravery and selflessness of 

our members, Kansas City would not be 

the home we know and love. I am grateful 

to witness, work with, and lead this 

police department. Our success, however, 

would not be possible without the Police 

Foundation of Kansas City.

I am grateful for the support of the 

Foundation and forever appreciative of 

everyone involved.

Thank you for always backing us up.
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You generously supported the 9th 
Annual A Call For BackUp event on 
February 24, 2023 by giving $1.8 
million. We are grateful that YOU 
answered the Call! With special 
gratitude to our Honorary Chairs, 
Linda and Paul DeBruce and Co-
Chairs Sherry and Gary Forsee & 
Pam and Buzz Willard. 

2•24•2023
President Tye Grant, Sherry and Gary Forsee, Bill Barr and Buzz Willard

Paul DeBruce and Major Ryan Mills

Director Patrick Mitchell and Detective Skinner

Emcee Abby Eden



2•24•2023

Presenting  
Sponsor

Chief Sponsor

Cindy and Steve Rogers

Majors
Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Kansas City

Country Club Bank

Lockton Companies

Turn-Key Mobile, Inc.

Captains
Americo Financial Life & Annuity  

Insurance Company

AT&T

Brian and Francie Bradley Charitable Fund

Terry Brady

Burbridge Family Foundation 

Wendy and Grant Burcham

Colliers International

Commerce Bank Foundation Entities

DeBruce Foundation Fund

ECCO Select

Executive Hills

Loree and Bob Faherty

Gautreaux Family Fund

Haverty Family Foundation Fund

Helmuth Family Foundation

JE Dunn Construction Company

Kansas City Southern Charitable Fund

Mary Ford Maurer Donor Advisory Fund

Kathyrn and Ned O’Connor

Janet and Kevin Pistilli

Diane and Jerry Rauschelbach

Patty and Jerry Reece

Betsey and Rick Solberg

Uryasz Family Foundation

Sergeants
American Century Investments

ConvergeOne

Stephen D. Dunn and Anne L. Dunn  

Charitable Fund

Sarah and Ray Evans

FCI Advisors

Graves Garrett, LLC

Hallmark 

Megan and Jim Hise

Hoy Excavation

Bethany and Trey Humphrey

Lindsay and Niles Jager

David Johnson/Chicken N Pickle

Kansas City Royals 

Karbank & Co.

Ewing Marion Kauffman Foundation

Marianne and Terry Kilroy

Marriott Hotels

THANK YOU 
TO OUR 

SPONSORS

Deputy Chiefs 

Atterbury Family Foundation

Sherry and Gary Forsee

Electronic Technology, Inc.

Evergy

Marilyn and James Hebenstreit

Jonkman Construction

Nichols Company  
Charitable Trust

Pam and Buzz Willard

Jean and Don Wagner

Special thanks for a challenge grant from the  
Jack F. and Glenna Y. Wylie Charitable Foundation

Event Co-Chairs Gary Forsee and Buzz Willard
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Motorola Solutions, Inc.

Murphy Hoffman Company

Niche 

QTS

RLS Illumination Fund

Saint Luke’s Health System

Mandy Sellmeyer

Marny and John Sherman

Spencer Fane LLP

Spire

TBL Systems

Tower Properties Company

Turner Construction Company

UMB Bank/ Mike Schultz Co Trustees  

Harry Portman Trust

UMB Financial Corporation

VanTrust Real Estate

Jack and Nancy Ward Family

Detectives
Hugh & Cynthia Andrews Family Fund

BMG Advisors

Children’s Mercy Kansas City

Cordish

Cosentino’s Price Chopper

Country Club Plaza

Cate and Stephen Duerst

EPR Properties

Tom Freeman

Garney Construction

Cindy and Tye Grant

Henderson Engineers/TreanorHL

Hull Consulting LLC

Husch Blackwell

Diane and Bob Johnson

Kansas City Life Insurance Company

Kansas City University

Kansas City Regional Association of Realtors

Kansas City Zoo

Kessinger/Hunter & Company

KPMG LLP

Teresa and Jim Lippert

Nationwide Retirement Solutions

The Daniel G. and Wanda K. O’Dell  

Family Foundation

Park University

Laura and Reuben Perin

Julie and Phillip Polkinghorn

Polsinelli

Sandra Price

RE/MAX Regional Services

Reardon Pallet Company

Mr. & Mrs. John T. Russell

Susan and Tuck Spaulding

Staco Electric Construction Company

Sunflower Development Group

Tivol Plaza Inc.

UMKC Trustees

Vintage Market Days Kansas City

Westport Community Improvement District

Patrons
Ann Abercrombie

Tennille and Jason Adkins

Christine and Don Alexander Foundation Fund

Anonymous

Arnold And Associates

Jennifer and Mark Austenfeld

Koehler-Bortnick

Jean Paul Bradshaw II

Bryan Cave Leighton Paisner LLP

Builders’ Association

Capital Electric Construction Company, Inc.

Kirk Carpenter

Copaken Brooks, LLC

Encompas

FirstService Residential

Geiger Ready-Mix Foundation Fund

Ellen and John Goheen

Congressman Sam Graves

Greater Kansas City Chamber of Commerce

Donald J. Hall

Mike and Sylvia Haverty Foundation

Shirley and Barnett Helzberg Jr.  

Donor Advisory Fund 

Robin and Mark Houston

IBC Carpentry LLC

Jade Alarm

Anne and Clayton Johnston

Kelly’s Westport Inn

Patricia and John Kern

David Kiersznowski

Kitchens By Kleweno -  

Sheila and Randall  Sisk

Paul T. & Susan M. Lyon Family  

Charitable Fund

Manheim Kansas City

McCownGordon Construction, LLC

Midtown KC Now

Mid-West Terminal Warehouse Co.

Katie and Jeff Mohajir

National Fire Supression

NBKC Bank

Cara and Henry Newell

Omega Door and Hardware Co. Inc.

Natalie and Michael O’Shaughnessy

David Pierson

Nicholas Kuehn Powell Family Foundation

ReeceNichols

Page and Bruce Reed

Rodrock Homes

Teri Salach

Margy Regan and Dirk Schafer

George J. Shaw Construction Co.

Shea-Lin Development

Sandy and Greg Smith

Ralph L. Smith Foundation,  

UMB Bank, n.a., Trustee

SpecChem

Mary Stitt/Balocca-Clemens  

Family Foundation

Erin and Paul Stucky

Square One Studio, LLC

Jill and Tom Turner

US Engineering Metalworks

Carolyn Watley

Ted and Molly Wiedeman Charity Fund

Reeves W. Wiedeman

Van Wolbach

SueAnn and Rick Wright

Beth and Karl Zobrist

Friends
Scott Beall

Heidi and Vince Bryant

Jeff Carlstedt

Bob and Donna Fischgrund Foundation

Fogel-Anderson Construction Co.

Jeff Fosnough

Harpo’s

Sandra and Richard Jones

Judith L. King

Suzie Aron and Joseph Levin

James M. Malouff III

Lydia and Richard Marien

Melissa and Keith Moran

Catherine M. Regnier Fund

Security Bank of Kansas City

Signal Theory

Dottye and Al Van Iten

James Whitaker 
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Tye Grant, President & CEO

Police Foundation of Kansas City

P.O. Box 25198

Kansas City, MO 64119

816.389.9436

T.Grant@PoliceFoundationKC.org

PoliceFoundationKC.org

—Save the Date
February 23, 2024  

The Kansas City Marriott  
Muehlebach Tower

—
Catherine (Cathy) Allin

Hunter Armistad	

Alan Atterbury	

Terry Joseph Brady

Grant Burcham

Chuck Caisley

Timothy S. Dunn

Ed Elder

Gary D. Forsee

William Gautreaux

Todd Graves

Trey Humphrey

Tim Jonkman

W. Terrence (Terry) Kilroy

Brad Lager

Patrick Mitchell

Ned O’Connor 

Kevin Pistilli 

Jeanette Prenger

Jerry Reece

Madeline Romious 

Elizabeth (Betsey) Solberg

Cora Storbeck

Erin Stucky

Mark Thompson

Frank Uryasz 

Carolyn Watley 

Thomas (Buzz) Willard

Advisory Director
Chief Stacey Graves 

KCPD Liaisons
Deputy Chief Derek McCollum

Captain Lionel Colón

President & CEO
Tye Grant

POLICE FOUNDATION OF KANSAS CITY 2022-23 BOARD MEMBERS 

The Police Foundation of Kansas 

City, Missouri, formed by 

citizens, focuses on engaging 

communities and assisting in 

reducing crime. We do so by 

generating funds for Kansas 

City, Missouri Police Department 

initiatives not fully supported by 

existing public funding. A 501c3.

Scan the code below to 

view the newsletter on 

our website.

10th Anniversary
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